GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 8, 2020
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, January 8, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Acting Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


G. Amato






J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care


W. Healey






J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care



D. Worroll






V. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


M. Blake






Ald. M. Hardiman
J. O’Connell






Ald. R. Vitali

B. Nash

N. Veccharelli















II.
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman



  




Commissioners’ Healey and O’Connell made and seconded a motion to nominate George Amato as Chairman.
Hearing no other nominations, nominations for Chairman were closed, with the secretary casting one vote.

Motion carried unanimously.

Chairman Amato thanked the Commissioners for the vote of confidence.

Commissioners’ Worroll and O’Connell made and seconded a motion to nominate Bill Healey as Vice Chairman.

Hearing no other nominations, nominations for Vice Chairman were closed with the secretary casting one vote.

Motion carried unanimously.

Vice Chairman Healey thanked the Commissioners for the nomination.

Chairman Amato stated he would be making committee assignments and announced the following assignments:
Building and Grounds: Bill Healey, Dan Worroll and Ben Nash. Chairman Amato stated Commissioner Healey would serve as the chairman of the Building and Grounds Committee.
Finance:  Dan Worroll, Nick Veccharelli, John O’Connell.  Chairman Amato stated Commissioner Worroll would serve as chairman.
Contractual:  John O’Connell

Marketing:  Ben Nash, Marilyn Blake.  Chairman Amato stated Commissioner Nash would serve as chairman.
Liaison to BOA and Mayor:  Nick Veccharelli.
III. 
Public Comment
None.

IV.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held on November 13, 2019.


Consideration of Minutes of the special meeting held on December 7, 2019. 
 Commissioners’ Healey and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held November 13, 2019 with the following correction:

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Amato, not Chairman Austin.

Motion carried unanimously as corrected. 
Commissioners’ Worroll and Healey made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the special meeting held on December 7, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

V. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato welcomed Nick Veccharelli as a new member of the Golf Commission.  He stated Commissioner Veccharelli was sworn in at the January Board of Aldermen meeting.

Chairman Amato asked Commissioners Worroll and O’Connell to work on a proper dedication for Dick Austin, recently resigned from the Commission and for Ron Peruzzi who served 18 years on this Commission.  Chairman Amato asked them to bring back their suggestions/recommendations to the rest of the Commission at the February meeting.  He stated he looked forward to something appropriate that would honor both gentlemen and benefit the course.

Commissioner Worroll spoke about the Park, Beach and Recreation’s bench program.  He stated others from this Commission have been honored with a bench.

Chairman Amato distributed copies of the meeting dates and times.  He also reported he met with Mayor Blake and Public Works Director Saley regarding the North Street property, regarding the location of the rest room that is going to be built.  He stated it was important the building be visible from the 8th hole and accessible to those playing the course.  He also stated he toured the facility at the Eisenhower Park/Splash Pad.  

Commissioner O’Connell asked if the port-a-potty could then be eliminated.  

Chairman Amato stated this Commission could determine whether or not it was necessary.  A brief discussion ensued.  

VI.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds –  Vice Chairman Healey reported regarding the transfer of water from the splash pad to the course.  He stated the hope is it will be installed by the spring.  A brief discussion ensued. 

Vice Chairman Healey reported members of the commission had a meeting with McNeil regarding their recommendations on December 7, 2019.  He explained they reviewed those recommendations with Tournament Turf Care and would make the following recommendations:

1.  Request of $40,000 from the Golf Course open space to golf course - will improve conditions, speed up play, improvements to the fairway, removal of specific trees.

2. Transfer of $30,000 to the Golf Course to allow for storage of the electric carts.  Location would be where the existing cart shed is.  The existing shed would be relocated from the golf course to Eisenhower Park.  

Commissioners Healey and Worroll made and seconded a motion to have Chairman Amato and Commissioner Worroll request (through Mayor Blake) a transfer, subject to the approval of the Board of Aldermen, in the amount of $40,000 from the golf course Open Space account to the Golf Course Commission to implement several recommendations of Mr. McNeil throughout the course to speed up play and to improve the conditions of many of the fairways and second cuts.
Commissioner O’Connell stated he had not had the opportunity to review the report of McNeil and that he could not vote in favor of something he had not reviewed.  

Vice Chairman Healey stated the recommendations are somewhat time sensitive because they would like to get it to the Board of Aldermen for their February meeting.

Commissioner Veccharelli stated he reviewed the report and asked for some background on McNeil.  

Vice Chairman Healey stated the sub-committee selected items that would be most beneficial to the course.  

Commissioner Worroll stated a big purpose of this plan is to speed up play as well as beautifying the course.  

Chairman Amato commented on the report from McNeil and pointed out this Commission reviewed the proposal at the special meeting held on December 7, 2019.  He explained this is a long range plan that will be addressed over phases for several years to come.  Chairman Amato added the recommendations were narrowed down following that meeting and that the focus would be the 4th hole and reiterated the focus is to speed up play on the course as well as beautification. 
Commissioner O’Connell stated there are other variables to take into condition as to the movement of play on the course such as the age and experience of the golfers. He stated he is not against the proposed work, but there are other areas that need to be looked at as well.  Discussion ensued.

The motion carried 6 yes (Amato, Blake, Nash, Healey, Worroll, Veccharelli) and 1 no (O’Connell).
Commissioners’ Healey and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to request through the Mayor’s Office to the Board of Aldermen a transfer of $30,000 from the Golf Course Fund to the Golf Commission to purchase a prefabricated building large enough to accommodate up to twelve (12) electric golf carts.  This request is made per the recommendations of Mr. McNeil.
Commissioner O’Connell asked if it was the intention of this course to have 12 carts.

Vice Chairman Healey explained the recommendation of the number of carts is based on future use at the course.  He explained the size of the barn and stated it would include a security system, electricity, etc.  A brief discussion ensued.  

Commissioner Veccharelli asked how many carts the new shed would hold.

Chairman Amato replied up to 12.

Motion carried unanimously.


b) Financial Advisor –  Commissioner Worroll reported balances as of January 8, 2020 in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $2,047, Secretarial fees $300, Water account $19,067, Fund 18 $177,427 and Open Space $98,833.  
Commissioner Worroll also reported a request was received to place a memorial bench at the golf course on the 9th hole.  A brief discussion ensued.  

VII.
Unfinished Business
None.
VIII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
No report.
IX.  
New Business 

a) Report on Rounds – Mrs. Fabrizio distributed handouts for November and December rounds.  She stated the bottom line is they were up for both months and the YTD rounds are up 1,896.  Also, electric carts are up YTD.  

Chairman Amato commented they finally moving in the right direction.  

Being no further business, Commissioners’ O’Connell and Blake made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.

The next regular meeting of the Golf Commission will be held February 12, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course in the clubhouse, beginning at 5:30 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,







Kathleen A. Kennedy







Recording Secretary
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